NORTH CHELMSFORD WATER DISTRICT

P.O. Box #655 North Chelmsford, MA 01863-0655 Tel. (978) 251-3931 Fax. (978) 251-1181

The Monthly Meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners of the North Chelmsford Water District was held on June 10, 2024 at the Washington Street Office. The meeting was convened at 4:00 p.m. with Commissioners Bruce Clark, David Irvine and Robert Leavitt, Superintendent Paul Pires, and Daysha Morell.

Dennis Trahan of Edgelawn Ave. came in to speak to us about the proposal of three homes to be built on Marose Ave. that he is opposed to. We told him that we would look into it and see if there is anything we can do about it.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to accept the minutes of the May 6, 2024 Monthly Meeting, seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

Paul Pires spoke about the PFAS and said it has not changed. He also said TDS Total Dissolved Solids Meeting will be held on Zoom Wednesday June 11,2024 and said that he will be speaking with Tata and Howard before the meeting.

Paul said that the mapping is almost complete.

Paul said the new truck will be a Ford Explorer.

Paul also said that the unused compressor was sold.

Paul Pires said that the employees would like to work the on call and the Plant on the same weekends.

July 4th is on Thursday this year so the employees will have Friday off.

Our next Meeting will be on August 5. 2024.

Commissioner Leavitt made a motion to adjourn at 5:15 p.m. seconded by Commissioner Irvine; the vote was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robert M. Leavitt, Clerk

Roberth Leavit